DRAFT                                     BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

      Wednesday, August 8, 2012
      Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Richard Malagrifa, Vice Chair, David Van Dam, Selectmen Barry Greenfield, Glenn Kessler, Jill G. Sullivan, and Town Administrator, Thomas Younger. 
Open Session/Discussion:
Mr. Martin Goldberg spoke on having an ERUV in Swampscott. Mr. Goldberg explained that an ERUV is a symbolic enclosure that surrounds the Jewish community.  If there is no ERUV in a community, then on the Sabbath, children cannot be carried or pushed in a stroller to a synagogue, people that require the use of a wheelchair, crutches, and or cane cannot use them outside of their homes. 

The Board took no formal action but did support the request and idea. 
Open Discussion:
WhiteWater, Inc made a presentation to the Board on utility design, construction, operation and maintenance of water and wastewater facilities. Discussion on the following was discussed:
· Cost Savings

· Annual operating cost.

· Clean & Safe Water. 

· Private water suppliers.

· Research and Development.

· Market Leaders.

· Partnerships.

· Wastewater and water operators.

· Equipment operators.

· Technicians & Mechanics.
· Cleaning to keep things flowing easily.

The following representatives from Whitewater spoke:

· Mr. Russell E. Tierney, NE Regional Manager

· Mr. David Boucher, NE Regional Manager

· Mr. Earl Brown, Business Developer

Selectman Malagrifa briefly explained that this discussion was for information purposes only. 

Selectman Greenfield would like everyone to keep an open mind to new ideas. 

Selectman Greenfield asked if WhiteWater, Inc can help with the drainage system.

Selectman Van Dam believes outsourcing can be good but is concerned that there may be lost in the control of pricing. 

Selectman Sullivan asked how much would be involved in issuing an RFP for this type of service.

Selectman Greenfield asked why municipalities go this route. Mr. Tierney answered there are three core answers, 1. Bankruptcy, 2. Partners with experience, 2. Towns fed up with running the water system.

Thomas Younger, Town Administrator to take a long look at the DEW Department staff numbers to see how many are for water & sewer only. 

Public Hearing:
The Board voted unanimously on motion by Selectman Van Dam to open public hearing from a request from National Grid for a petition number 12646583 for Tupelo Road, Swampscott, Mass to install a 50’ of PVC conduit from pole# 26 in a south East Direction of 60 Tupelo Road, Swampscott, Mass, seconded by Selectman Greenfield.
National Grid spoke on the above request. 
Selectman Greenfield asked if there was going to be hole hammering-National Grid replied no.
Selectman Malagrifa asked who pays for this request-National Grid replied it is at the customer’s request which they privately pay for. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to close the public hearing seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to approve the above request from National Grid to install a 50’ of PVC conduit from pole#26 in a south east direction of 60 Tupelo Road, Swampscott, Mass, seconded by Selectman Greenfield 
Appointments:
Thomas Younger, Town Administrator recommended the following appointments to the Harbor Advisory Committee as voting members, Michael Garvey and Jacqueline Kinney

An open dialogue took place as follows:
Chairman Malagrifa read all applicants names allowed.
The following applicants spoke on their own behalf---Susan Raiche, Michael Garvey, Daniel Cobbett and Jacqueline Kinney.

Applicant Daniel Cobbett asked about the requirement of being sworn in to an advisory committee. 

Selectman Van Dam asked how many members of the Harbor Advisory Committee are members of the Swampscott Yacht Club. Resident Milton Fistel answered maybe 3 or 4 members belong to the Swampscott Yacht Club. 

Selectman Kessler recommends the appointment of Susan Raiche and Daniel Cobbett.
Selectman Greenfield supported the recommendations of Thomas Younger, Town Administrator to appoint Michael Garvey and Jacqueline Kinney.

 Selectman Sullivan supported the recommendations of Thomas Younger, Town Administrator to appoint Michael Garvey and Jacqueline Kinney. 
Selectman Malagrifa supports the recommendation of Thomas Younger, the Town Administrator to appoint Michael Garvey and Jacqueline Kinney. 

Selectman Van Dam recommends the appointment of Susan Raiche and Michael Garvey. 
 Applicant Daniel Cobbett announced to the Board that his application was for a voting member of the Harbor Advisory Committee and he is not interested in being a non-voting member. 
The Board voted 3-2 in favor of a motion made by Selectman Sullivan to appoint Jacqueline Kinney as a voting member of the Harbor Advisory Committee, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. Selectman Van Dam and Selectman Kessler opposed the motion. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to appoint Michael Garvey as a voting member of the Harbor Advisory Committee, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.  
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to appoint Susan Raiche, as a non-voting member of the Harbor Advisory Committee, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve meeting minutes from June 20, 2012, seconded by Selectman Greenfield.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve executive meeting minutes from June 20, 2012, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve and sign the Nextera Agreement, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
New and Old Business:
Selectman Van Dam thanked and recognized National Grid for the recent repaving of Humphrey Street.
Town Administrator’s Report:
Thomas Younger, Town Administrator updated the Board on the following:
· Recent Senior Center visit-parking issue for the upcoming school year-wants to work with school for some other options for the Senior citizens to have more parking.
· Thanked and recognized Senior Center Director, Marilyn Hurwitz, and her staff. 

· Selectman Sullivan suggested car pooling for the high school students and having an educational meeting on the idea.

· Met with Mayor Kim Driscoll of Salem and Town Administrator Jeff Chelgren of Marblehead and will be working with each other towards a five year capital plan. 

· Full presentation to the Board at a future meeting on the Towns Audit. 

· Working on forming a development team which will consist of employees from the DPW Department, Health Department, Building Department, Conservation Committee –this Development Team is to form one stop information for all. 
· A schedule has been made to meet with the finance team to go over the feasibility study. 

· Parking signs at the Swampscott Post office are confusing-Working with Chief Madigan to get these changed. 
· A presentation will be given at a  future meeting on using the I-Pads for meetings, This idea of using I-Pads has been accepted Statewide , this would include all Boards & Committee, but with committee they do have the chance to opt out if they do not want to be part of it. 

· Selectman Van Dam spoke on how the seniors enjoy their visits with Town Administrator, Tom Younger. 

Selectmen’s Time: 

Selectman Kessler felt the council ignored his suggestion of appointments to the Harbor Advisory Board.  Selectman Kessler thanked the volunteers for applying to be on the Harbor Advisory Committee and stated that the Board had received good candidates. 

Selectman Kessler commented that the Farmer Market’s staff would like to see more of the Selectman showing their support by being at the Farmer’s Market. Selectman Kessler thanked the DPW Department and Gino Cresta, DPW Director for the traffic sign that was recently put up near Thai Thani Restaurant on Humphrey Street and for placement of the new six recycle bins around Town. 
Selectman Sullivan spoke that there will be times those Board members has differences of opinions and believes that each Selectman should be entitled to their view point. Selectman Sullivan does not think that any member of the Board should be characterized as ignoring ones point of view when someone disagrees with them. Selectman Sullivan recognized the Gino Cresta, DPW Director and National Grid for the repaving of Humphrey Street.  Selectman Sullivan thanked Selectman Greenfield for bringing innovative ideas to the Board for discussions.
Selectman Greenfield spoke of an upcoming meeting to be held on September 11, 2012, for a new elementary school to be built. Selectman Greenfield that everyone become educated on the process, attend meeting, asked questions. Selectman Greenfield thanked Ed Cronin and Lynne Celli for all their hard work and working with the Mass School Building Authority. Selectman Greenfield brought up the idea of re-looking at meters again and wondered if it would worth reconsidering doing a trial run on parking meters on Humphrey Street. Selectman Greenfield informed the Board that Pete Kane, Town Planner and Tom Younger, Town Administrator met recently with Hawthorne’s owner Mr. Athena’s and spoke about some future projects.  Selectman Greenfield commented that Mr. Athanas spoke briefly about cleaning up the former General Glover site. Selectman Greenfield, Selectman Malagrifa and Thomas Younger, Town Administrator spoke with the Town of Nahant for the possibility of sharing services-The Town of Nahant was not interested. 
Selectman Van Dam spoke on upcoming activities at the Senior Center. Selectman Van Dam spoke on the kayak racks that have been cut and thanked the DPW Department.  Selectman Van Dam will update the residents on his upcoming office hours once they are scheduled. Selectman Van Dam spoke on the ongoing fundraising efforts for the War Memorial Committee. 
Selectman Malagrifa thanked national Grid for their recent repaving efforts on Humphrey Street. Selectman Malagrifa spoke on how it can be hard at times being a Selectman when there are certain things you would like to be done and they do not happen. Selectman Malagrifa spoke positively of the Harbor Advisory Committee and what a great committee it is. Selectman Malagrifa believes that Selectman Kessler as the liaison to the Harbor Advisory Committee will achieve great things. 
Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to adjourn meeting at 9:15PM seconded by Selectman Van Dam.  
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

